Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Female Genital Mutilation (FGM)
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
I am in consultation with my member of parliament to establish why only one prosecution has been made against the perpetrators' of Female Genital Mutilation in Britain, and wonder what steps you are taking to prevent and/or prosecute those responsible?

 

I was surprised on entering FGM onto your search website that no results were found.
This is "A freedom of information request"
Your cooperation will be much appreciated.

 

Answer:
Leicester Safeguarding Children Partnership Board (LSCPB, The Board) is a statutory body, distinct from Leicester City Council. It is also not a public authority for the purposes of, or subject to the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

It is also worth clarifying that the role of LSCPB is one of assurance and not of undertaking prosecutions. 
The Board’s role is also confined to the Leicester City area and it cannot comment on investigations undertaken in the wider UK.

To find out more regarding the situation regarding prosecutions in the UK more generally I recommend that you contact the Home Office for more information. Requests for Information can be made to them via: 
foirequests@homeoffice.gov.uk
For more guidance on the issue, the Board’s website does have a page with a focus on FGM which can be found here: 
http://www.lcitylscb.org/information-for-practitioners/safeguarding-topics/female-genital-mutilation/. 
Resources include key facts, a link to an awareness campaign, links to advice for professionals, and more. 
You will also find FGM referenced on the Partnership Procedures website, which can be found here: 
https://llrscb.proceduresonline.com/p_fem_gen_mutil.html?zoom_highlight=FGM 
This includes (amongst other things) details of ‘Mandatory Reporting of FGM’ and ‘Protection and Action to be Taken’. 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


